
CLOSED CAPTIONING TRANSCRIPT – CITY COUNCIL 11 OCTOBER, 2017  

>> Mayor Watson: GOOD MORNING, LADIES AND GENTLEMEN.  IF I COULD ASK 

MEMBERS OF COUNCIL TO TAKE THEIR SEATS  AND MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 

TO TAKE A SEAT.  WE'LL BEGIN THE MEETING IN ONE MINUTE.  GOOD 

MORNING, LADIES AND GENTLEMEN.  FOR THE 11TH OF OCTOBER, 2017.  FOR 

THOSE OF YOU WHO ARE ABLE TO, WOULD YOU PLEASE RISE FOR A MOMENT 

OF PERSONAL REFLECTION AND REMAIN STANDING FOR THE SINGING OF 

OUR NATIONAL ANTHEM THAT WILL BE INTRODUCED BY COUNCILOR LIEPER.  

REMAIN STANDING.  I'LL ASK COUNCILOR LIEPER TO INTRODUCE OUR VERY 

SPECIAL GUESTS HERE TO PERFORM OUR NATIONAL ANTHEM.  >> THANK 

YOU MR. MAYOR AND COLLEAGUES.  THIS MORNING IT IS MY DISTINCT 

PLEASURE TO INTRODUCE THE STUDENTS OF NOTRE DAME HIGH SCHOOL, 

WHICH IS ON BROADVIEW AVENUE IN KICHESIPPI.  KICHESIPPI IS MUSIC'S 

HOME IN OTTAWA.  WE ASKED FOR A CHOIR THIS MORNING AND THE SCHOOL 

OVERDELIVERED BY PROVIDING A NUMBER OF SMALL ENSEMBLES.  I CAN'T 

WAIT TO HEAR THEM UNDER THE DIRECTION OF MR. BARRON AND MR. PETTY.  

I WILL ASK THEM TO SING THE ANTHEM.  \M O CANADA \M \M OUR HOME AND 

NATIVE LAND \M \M TRUE PATRIOT LOVE \M \M IN ALL THY SONS COMMAND \M [ 

Singing in French ]\M GOD, KEEP OUR LAND GLORIOUS AND FREE \M \M O 

CANADA \M \M WE STAND ON GUARD FOR THEE \M \M O CANADA \M \M WE 

STAND ON GUARD FOR THEE \M [ Applause ]>> Mayor Watson: WELL, THANK YOU 

VERY VERY MUCH, NOTRE DAME, FOR THAT WONDERFUL RENDITION OF "O 

CANADA."  THANK YOU, COUNCILOR LIEPER, FOR CHOOSING NOTRE DAME TO 

BE OUR GUESTS HERE TO SING THE NATIONAL ANTHEM AND WE WISH THEM 

THE VERY BEST.  IT'S NOW MY HONOUR TO INVITE KAY DUBE AND LIZ TUCKER 

FOR THIS COUNCIL'S CITY AWARD PRESENTATION.  IF THEY WOULD LIKE TO 

COME FORWARD AND I'LL ASK COUNCILORS WILKINSON AND HUBLEY TO 

COME FORWARD.  THEY'RE REPRESENTATIVES.  [ VOICE OF TRANSLATOR ] I 

WOULD LIKE TO INVITE KAY DUBE AND LIZ TUCKER WITH THE COUNCILORS 

WILKINSON AND HUBLEY.  >> FRIENDS OF KAY AND LIZ WHO ARE HERE 

TODAY, SOME FROM TRAVELLED FROM HOUSTON, TEXAS, AND OTHERS A 

LITTLE CLOSER AT HAND.  OUR HONOURED GUESTS HAVE WORKED 

TIRELESSLY FOR THE KANATA SENIORS' COUNCIL AND HAVE BEEN 

INSTRUMENTAL IN MAINTAINING A HIGH QUALITY OF SERVICES AVAILABLE TO 

SENIORS IN THE COMMUNITY.  KAY AND LIZ, I THINK SOMEONE SAID YOU'RE 

LIKE THELMA AND LOUISE OF KANATA.  THAT WAS ME.  I KNEW IT SOUNDED 



FAMILIAR.  KAY AND LIZ HAVE BEEN DEDICATED VOLUNTEERS ADVOCATING 

FOR SENIORS' NEEDS AND HELPING TO PROVIDE SERVICES AND PROGRAMS 

THAT GREATLY BENEFIT THE COMMUNITY.  IT'S MY HONOUR TO 

ACKNOWLEDGE THEIR WORK AND CONTRIBUTION WITH THIS MEETING'S CITY 

BUILDER AWARD.  THIS AWARD RECOGNIZES PEOPLE WHO HAVE 

DEMONSTRATED AN EXTRAORDINARY COMMITMENT TO MAKING OUR CITY A 

BETTER PLACE TODAY AND FOR THE FUTURE THROUGH OUTSTANDING 

VOLUNTEERISM OR EXEMPLARY ACTION.  KAY BEGAN HER VOLUNTEER WORK 

AT THE KANATA'S SENIORS' CENTRE AS A VOLUNTEER KNITTER IN THE CRAFT 

ROOM BUT SOON BECAME CHAIR OF THE GROUP.  SHE COORDINATES THE 

OPERATION OF THE GROUP WHICH INCLUDES SPONSORSHIP OF SENIOR 

SERVICES IN THE COMMUNITY, NOTABLY DONATING 10,000 DOLLARS TO THE 

LOCAL HOSPICE CARE OTTAWA FACILITY.  KAY BECAME PRESIDENT OF THE 

KANATA SENIORS' COUNCIL LEADING THE BOARD THROUGH ITS OPERATIONS, 

COUNCIL CAFE, INSTRUCTIONAL COMPUTER TRAINING PROGRAM, TRAVEL 

TIPS AND OTHER SERVICES FOR SENIORS.  SHE'S NOW PAST PRESIDENT OF 

THE BOARD AND CONTINUES TO BE A SHINING EXAMPLE OF SENIORS 

HELPING SENIORS.  LIZ TUCKER BEGAN HER WORK AT THE KANATA SENIORS' 

CENTRE AS A FRIENDLY AND HELPFUL FRONT DESK RECEPTIONIST.  SHE 

QUICKLY EXPANDED HER VOLUNTEER ROLE TO JOIN THE CENTRE'S SPECIAL 

EVENTS TEAM, WHERE SHE HELPED TO COORDINATE AND IMPLEMENT 

SPECIAL EVENTS FOR MEMBERS OF THE CENTRE.  LIZ BECAME TREASURER 

OF THE KANATA SENIORS' COUNCIL IN 2010 AND ALSO STEPPED FORWARD TO 

IMPLEMENT THE ANNUAL SENIORS' GAMES PROGRAM WHICH WE'VE ALL HAD 

AN OPPORTUNITY TO PARTICIPATE IN.  THE FAR WEST FUND FEST BEGAN IN 

MAY 2011 WITH 200 SENIORS PARTICIPATING IN MORE THAN 20 ACTIVITIES IN 

A TWO-WEEK PERIOD AND THE PROGRAM IS STILL GOING STRONG.  YOU CAN 

WELL IMAGINE THE COORDINATION OF ALL OF THOSE SENIORS WITH THOSE 

PROGRAMS AND DIFFERENT LOCATIONS.  OUTSIDE OF LIZ' INVOLVEMENT 

WITH SENIORS SHE'S STILL AN ACTIVE VOLUNTEER WITH THE FRIENDS OF 

THE LIBRARY BEAVERBROOK BRANCH, ASSISTING WITH FUND RAISING TO 

AUGMENT THE SERVICES AVAILABLE TO THE COMMUNITY.  I WOULD LIKE TO 

TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO SINCERELY THANK KAY AND LIZ FOR THEIR 

MANY, MANY YEARS OF CONTRIBUTION TO THE COMMUNITY, NOT JUST 

KANATA BUT THROUGHOUT THE CITY.  [ VOICE OF TRANSLATOR ] I WOULD 

LIKE TO TAKE THIS OPPORTUNITY TO SINCERELY THANK KAY AND LIZ FOR 

THEIR MANY CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE COMMUNITY AND THE ENTIRE CITY.  >> 



COUNCILOR WILKINSON TO PRESENT YOU WITH THIS MEETING'S MAYOR'S 

CITY BUILDER AWARD.  CONGRATULATIONS.  [ Applause ]>> THANK YOU.  ON 

BEHALF OF LIZ AND I, WE ARE VERY, VERY PROUD TO RECEIVE THIS HONOUR.  

WE ALSO FEEL THAT IT'S AN HONOUR TO THE KANATA CITY COUNCIL AS 

WELL.  WE WORK IN TANDEM WITH THEM.  WE HAVE BEEN AN INTEGRAL PART 

OF THE KANATA SENIOR COUNCIL FOR MANY YEARS.  MAYOR WATSON SPOKE 

OF OUR FAR WEST FUND FEST, WHICH IS KIND OF OUR BABY, AND IT WAS 

SOMETHING LIZ PUT TOGETHER SEVEN YEARS AGO AND HAS GROWN IN 

LEAPS AND BOUNDS.  WE ARE ABSOLUTELY AMAZED THAT IT TOOK OFF THE 

WAY IT DID.  ON REGISTRATION DAY IN APRIL, WE HAVE PEOPLE LINING UP 

OUTSIDE THE DOOR WAITING TO GET IN AND WE DO HAVE A LIMIT.  SO NOW 

THEY'RE ALL SCRAMBLING.  THEY'RE GOING TO STAY OVERNIGHT THIS YEAR, 

I THINK.  WE DO THIS IN COOPERATION WITH MANY, MANY PEOPLE.  MAINLY 

CITY OF OTTAWA HELPS US THROUGH THE KANATA SENIORS' CENTRE.  THE 

BEAVERBROOK LIBRARY LENDS SUPPORT.  THE RETIREMENT RESIDENCES IN 

OUR AREA LEND SUPPORT.  AND WE ALSO HAVE A HUGE GROUP OF 

VOLUNTEERS WHO ALSO MAKE THE WORK FOR US BECAUSE WE CERTAINLY 

COULDN'T DO IT WITHOUT THEM.  WE HOPE TO KEEP DOING THIS FOR MANY 

YEARS.  WE FEEL THAT IT IS A VALUABLE GIFT TO OUR SENIORS AND IT 

FULFILLS OUR MOTTO OF OUR KANATA COUNCIL WHICH IS SENIORS HELPING 

SENIORS.  THANK YOU.  [ Applause ]>> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU.  AGAIN, 

CONGRATULATIONS, KAY AND LIZ, AND THANK YOU.  I KNOW THERE ARE A 

NUMBER OF MEMBERS OF THE KANATA SENIORS' COUNCIL HERE TODAY AND 

FRIENDS FROM THE WEST END.  WE WELCOME YOU AS WELL AND 

APPRECIATE YOUR BEING HERE TO SUPPORT THESE TWO REMARKABLE 

CITIZENS OF OUR CITY.  ROLLCALL PLEASE, MADAM DEPUTY CLERK.  

COUNCILOR MITIC. >> HERE.  >> COUNCILOR HARDER.  >> HERE.  >> 

COUNCILOR WILKINSON.  >> PRESENT.  >> COUNCILOR EL CHANTIRY.  >> 

PRESENT.  >> COUNCILOR QADRI.  >> PRESENT.  >> COUNCILOR TAYLOR.  >> 

HERE.  >> COUNCILOR CHIARELLI. >> HERE.  >> COUNCILOR EGLI.  >> HERE.  

>> COUNCILOR DEANS.  >> HERE.  >> COUNCILOR TIERNEY.  >> PRESENT.  >> 

COUNCILOR FLUERY. >> HERE. >> COUNCILOR NUSSBAUM.  >> HERE.  >> 

COUNCILOR McKENNY.  >> PRESENT.  >> COUNCILOR LIEPER.  >> HERE.  >> 

COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON.  >> COUNCILOR CLOUTIER.  >> COUNCILOR 

HUBLEY.  >> PRESENT.  >> COUNCILOR DAROUZE.  >> HERE.  >> COUNCILOR 

MOFFAT.  >> HERE.  >> COUNCILOR QAQISH.  >> PRESENT. >> COUNCILOR 

HUBLEY.  >> HERE.  >> MAYOR WATSON.  >> HERE.  >> Voice of Translator: YOU 



HAVE THE QUORUM.  >> Mayor Watson: FULL CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES OF 

27TH OF SEPTEMBER, 2017.  CARRIED.  A DECLARATION OF INTEREST 

INCLUDING THOSE ORIGINALLY ARISING FROM PRIOR MEETINGS.  

COMMUNICATIONS AS PRESENTED.  REGRETS?  NONE ON FILE.  A MOTION TO 

INTRODUCE REPORTS.  COUNCILOR QAQISH SECONDED BY COUNCILOR 

TAYLOR, PLEASE.  >> THANK YOU, MR. MAYOR.  THAT ITEM 5 OF PLANNING 

COMMITTEE REPORT 50A AGRICULTURE AND RURAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE 

REPORT 28, FINANCE AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND COMMITTEE 

REPORT 28, PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 51A, TRANSPORTATION 

COMMITTEE REPORT 27 AND THE REPORT FROM THE CITY CLERK AND 

SOLICITOR'S OFFICE ENTITLED "SUMMARY OF ORAL AND WRITTEN PUBLIC 

SUBMISSIONS FOR ITEMS SUBJECT TO BILL 73 EXPLANATION REQUIREMENTS 

AT CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 27TH, 2017," BE RECEIVED AND 

CONSIDERED.  AND THAT THE RULES OF PROCEDURE BE SUSPENDED TO 

CONSIDER PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 52 IN ORDER TO ALLOW FOR 

TIMELY REGISTRATION OF STAGE 2 PHASE 4C SUBDIVISION AT 4784-4898 

BANK STREET AND THAT THE PETITION WITH RESPECT TO THE INSTALLATION 

OF AN ALL-WAY STOP CONTROL AT THE INTERSECTION OF LONGLEY DRIVE 

AND SHAKEWOOD STREET, MONTCLAIR AVENUE LISTED ON THE AGENDA BE 

RECEIVED.  >> Mayor Watson: ON THE MOTION?CARRIED?REPORTS, 

POSTPONEMENTS AND DEFERRALS.  PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 

NUMBER 50A.  COUNCILOR FLUERY HAS A MOTION SECONDED BY COUNCILOR 

HARDER.  COUNCILOR FLUERY, IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO INTRODUCE IT, 

PLEASE.  >> THE MOTION IN FRONT OF US REALLY RELATES  BACK TO SOME 

OF THE WORK OF COMMITTEE RELATING TO THOSE DIGITAL SIGNS.  THERE'S 

BEEN, IN MY MIND, SOME CHALLENGES IN RESPECT TO THE APPLICABILITY OF 

THE BYLAW.  SO WE'RE ASKING STAFF TO DO A BIT OF A REVIEW ON IT SO I'LL 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT STAFF BE DIRECTED TO REVIEW BYLAW 

2016-326 AND REPORT BACK ON HOW THIS BYLAW REGULATES ILLUMINATED 

WINDOW SIGNS ALONG WITH THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF HOW BYLAW 2016-

326 COULD BE AMENDED TO AUGMENT REGULATORY FRAMEWORK FOR THIS 

TYPE OF SIGNAGE BE.  BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT STAFF REPORT BACK 

TO PLANNING COMMITTEE ON DECEMBER 12th, 2017, WITH THE REVIEW AND 

RECOMMENDATION.  MR. MAYOR, JUST TO CLARIFY, THIS IS THE SIGNS THAT 

WE WANT TO PROMOTE DIGITALIZATION OF SIGNS.  WE'VE HAD ISSUES IN 

RELATION TO FLASHING OF THESE SIGNS AND ALSO THE AMOUNT OF 

ILLUMINATION THAT THEY'RE PUSHING ONTO THE SIDEWALK AND STREET.  



SO WE HAD GONE THROUGH THAT IN THE WORK FROM STAFF BUT I STILL SEE 

SOME APPLICABILITY ACCOMPLISHES IN TERMS OF BYLAW SO THEIR REVIEW 

IS NEEDED.  THANK YOU.  >> Mayor Watson: OKAY.  AND THIS HAS THE 

SUPPORT OF COUNCILOR HARDER, THE CHAIR OF THE COMMITTEE.  SO ON 

THE MOTION?CARRIED.  ON THE REPORT AS AMENDED?CARRIED.  THANK 

YOU.  NEXT ITEM IS COMMITTEE REPORTS.  NUMBER 28.  ZONING BYLAW 

AMENDMENT FOR 5721-531 AND 5741, MANOTICK MAIN STREET.  CARRIED.  

NEXT IS ITEM 3, REVISED REQUIREMENTS FOR RURAL COACH HOUSES ON 

PRIVATE SERVICES.  COUNCILOR MOFFAT HAS A MOTION SECONDED BY 

COUNCILOR EL CHANTIRY WITH A TECHNICAL AMENDMENT.  COUNCILOR 

MOFFAT, IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO INTRODUCE YOUR MOTION, PLEASE.  >> 

THANK YOU.  AT COMMITTEE WHEN THIS HAS COME TO COMMITTEE THE PAST 

THREE TIMES WE'VE DISCUSSED THE LOT SIZE REQUIREMENT FOR IT AND WE 

HAD A MOTION FROM COUNCILOR EL CHANTIRY THAT WAS APPROVED AT 

COMMITTEE AND WE JUST NEED TO ALTER THE WORDING FOR THE REPORT 

TO REFLECT THAT MOTION.  SO WHERE STAFF RECOMMENDS A REDUCTION 

IN THE MINIMUM REQUIREMENT OF LOT SIZE FROM .8 HECTARES TO .65 

HECTARES WHEREAS OCTOBER 5TH, 2017, THE AGRICULTURE AFFAIRS 

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDED THE LOT SIZE FROM .65 HECTARES TO 0.4 

HECTARES WHEREAS FURTHER AMENDMENTS TO CAPTURE WITHIN THE 

AMENDMENTS TO THE OFFICIAL PLANNING BYLAW.  THEREFORE BE IT 

RESOLVED PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO THE DOCUMENT 2 DETAILS 

RECOMMENDED ZONING BYLAW AND DOCUMENT 3 AMENDMENT TO THE 

BYLAW BE REVISED TO REPLACING THE NUMBER 0.6 WITH THE NUMBER 0.54 

AND PURSUANT TO SUBSECTION 3417 NO FURTHER NOTICE IS REQUIRED.  IN 

ADDITION TO THAT, I ALSO JUST WANTED TO -- ITEM 6.  JUST TO AMEND ITEM 

6 IN THE MOTION TO CHANGE THE REVIEW ON THE POLICY FROM FIVE YEARS 

TO THREE YEARS.  SO I WOULD MOVE THAT SECONDED BY COUNCILOR 

HARDER, THE FIVE-YEAR REVIEW -- SINCE STAFF DIDN'T SUPPORT THE .4 

HECTARE CHANGE, WE PUT IN THE MOTION THAT WE WOULD REVIEW IT AND 

SEE REVIEW THE IMPACTS OF THAT.  FIVE YEARS WAS VERY ARBITRARY.  

THREE YEARS GETS US IN BEFORE THE NEXT OFFICIAL PLAN REVIEW SO 

THAT PROVIDES TIME FOR STAFF TO SEE THE IMPACTS OF THAT CHANGE.  SO 

I JUST WOULD MOVE THAT AS WELL.  I DON'T HAVE THAT WRITTEN UP.  >> 

Mayor Watson: DO YOU HAVE ANOTHER MOTION, COUNCILOR?SO THE DEPUTY 

CLERK HAS THAT.  SO THAT THE POLICY REVIEW OUTLINED IN RECOMMENDS   

THREE YEARS INSTEAD OF FIVE YEARS, IS THAT CORRECT?>> THAT'S 



CORRECT.  >> Mayor Watson: THAT'S PART OF THE OVERALL MOTION.  ON THE 

MOTION?CARRIED.  ON THE REPORT AS AMENDED?CARRIED.  THANK YOU.  >> 

THANK YOU.  >> Mayor Watson: OUR NEXT ITEM IS FINANCE AND ECONOMIC 

DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT NUMBER 28.  [ VOICE OF TRANSLATOR ] 

REPORT 28.  >> SURPLUS LANDS, PART OF 3392 JOCKVILLE ROAD, 1209 ST. 

LAURENT AND THE TRANSFER OF PARTS OF 3311 GREENBANK, 2261 GRAND 

MAUER ROAD AND 3392 JOCKVILLE AND 1209 ST. LAURENT BOULEVARD TO 

OTTAWA COMMITTEE LANDS DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION FOR FUTURE 

DISPOSAL.  CARRIED?ITEM NUMBER 6 IS THE PURCHASING BYLAW.  THAT THE 

COUNCIL APPROVE THE AMENDMENTS OF THE BYLAW.  CARRIED.  ITEM 

NUMBER 6, BROWNFIELDS GRANT PROGRAM APPLICATION, 900 ALBERT 

STREET.  >> MR. MAYOR, I WOULD LIKE TO DESCEND ON RECOMMENDATION 

NUMBER 4.  >> Mayor Watson: NUMBER 4.  OKAY.  THANK YOU.  ITEM NUMBER 7, 

2016 SERVICE OTTAWA PERFORMANCE MEASUREMENT.  CARRIED.  ITEM 

NUMBER 8, RICHMOND'S 200TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 2018.  CARRIED.  

ITEM 9, REHABILITATION GRANT PROGRAM 890 AND 900 BANK STREET.  

CARRIED.  PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT NUMBER 51A,  APPLICATION FOR A 

NEW CONSTRUCTION AT 575 OLD PROSPECT ROAD, A PROPERTY 

DESIGNATED UNDER PART 5 OF THE ONTARIO HERITAGE ACT LOCATED IN 

THE ROCK CLIFF PARK HERITAGE CONSERVATION DISTRICT.  CARRIED.  ITEM 

NUMBER 11.  FROM PLANNING, ZONING BYLAW AMENDMENT 1867, ALTA VISTA 

DRIVE.  VERY PATRIOTIC NUMBER THERE, COUNCILOR.  ZONING BYLAW 

AMENDMENT 2499-2500 PALLADIUM DRIVE AND 675 AUTO PARK PRIVATE.  

CARRIED.  PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 52.  ROADWAY MODIFICATION 

AGREEMENT RESPECTIVE PLAN OF SUBDIVISION 4784 AND 4798 BANK 

STREET, INTERSECTION MODIFICATIONS.  CARRIED.  TRANSPORTATION 

COMMITTEE REPORT NUMBER 27.  2018 MUNICIPAL VEHICLE AND EQUIPMENT 

PLAN AND FLEET SERVICES REPORT.  IS IT A QUICK QUESTION, 

COUNCILOR?OKAY.  GO AHEAD.  >> THANK YOU.  WELL, I HAVE TO SAY 

BETWEEN COMMITTEE AND COUNCIL, I HAVE RECEIVED LOTS OF MESSAGES 

FROM THE PUBLIC WHO ARE REALLY KEEN ON MOVING FORWARD WITH THIS 

BECAUSE THAT HIGH PITCHED BACKUP BEEP IS DISTURB TO GO A LOT OF 

RESIDENTS, ESPECIALLY IN THE OVERNIGHT.  BUT ONE OF MY CONSTITUENTS 

DID WRITE -- I THOUGHT MADE A REALLY GOOD POINT, WHICH WAS THIS WILL 

BE PRESUMABLY MOVED AHEAD WITH THIS AFTER THE PILOT -- THIS WILL BE 

A SIGNIFICANT CHANGE IN TONE FROM WHAT WE CURRENTLY HAVE, AND IT 

MAY BE THAT THE PUBLIC IS NOT AWARE OF THE URGENCY ASSOCIATED 



WITH IT BECAUSE OF THE CHANGE OF TONE.  SO I GUESS MY QUESTION TO 

STAFF IS: CAN STAFF CONFIRM THAT THEY'LL BE WORKING TO LAUNCH A 

CAMPAIGN TO INFORM RESIDENTS AND EMPLOYEES ABOUT THE CHANGES 

AND CAN STAFF CONFIRM THAT THIS CAMPAIGN WILL INCLUDE AUDIO SUCH 

AS TV OR RADIO COMMERCIALS SO THAT WE DON'T INADVERTENTLY CREATE 

AN UNSAFE SITUATION BY MAKING THIS CHANGE?>> THROUGH YOU, 

MR. MAYOR, YES, WE CAN CONFIRM WE'LL BE WORKING WITH 

COMMUNICATIONS WITH THE STRATEGY AROUND INFORMING THE PUBLIC 

AND OUR WORKERS AS WELL BECAUSE THEY'RE THE ONES IN THE YARDS 

WHERE THE BACKUP ALARMS ARE BASICALLY INTENDED TO PROTECT THEIR 

LIVES.  >> THANK YOU.  >> Mayor Watson: ANYONE ELSE ON THIS?ON THE ITEM.  

CARRIED.  NEXT ITEM IS 15, ALL-WAY STOP CONTROL AT THE INTERSECTION 

OF LONG LEAF DRIVE AND SHAKEWOOD STREET, MONTCLAIR AVENUE.  

CARRIED.  BULK CONSENT AGENDA.<DOES ANYONE WISH TO REMOVE 

ANYONE FROM THE BULK CONSENT AGENDA AT THIS TIME?NO.  ON THE BULK 

CONSENT AGENDA AS PRESENTED?CARRIED.  A MOTION TO ADOPT 

REPORTS.  COUNCILOR QAQISH, PLEASE, SECONDED BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR.  

>> THAT ITEM 5 OF PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 50A AGRICULTURE AND 

RURAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE REPORT 28, FINANCE AND ECONOMIC 

COMMITTEE REPORT 28, PLANNING COMMITTEE REPORT 51A AND 52, 

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT 27 AND THE REPORT FROM THE CITY 

CLERK AND SOLICITOR'S OFFICE ENTITLED "SUMMARY OF ORAL AND WRITTEN 

PUBLIC SUBMISSIONS FOR ITEMS SUBJECT TO BILL 73, EXPLANATION 

REQUIREMENTS AT CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 27, 2017," BE 

RECEIVED AND ADOPTED AS AMENDED.  >> Mayor Watson: ON THE 

MOTION?CARRIED.  MOTION REQUIRING SUSPENSION OF THE RULES OF 

PROCEDURE.  COUNCILOR EL CHANTIRY SECONDED BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR 

FOR A DEEP ROOTS FOOD HUB ROOTS CELLAR PROPOSAL.  A TIMELINESS 

MATTER ON THIS.  ON SUSPENSION?CARRIED.  COUNCILOR EL CHANTIRY, 

PLEASE.  >> THANK YOU, YOUR WORSHIP.  MR. MAYOR, THERE'S QUITE A BIT 

OF HISTORY BEHIND THIS MOTION.  WE ARRIVE TODAY AND JOKINGLY I WAS 

SPEAKING TO DEPUTY MAYOR TAYLOR AND I SAID, IRONICALLY WE CANNOT 

FIND A SUITABLE PLACE FOR THIS TO HAPPEN WITH THE TIME FRAME.  SO WE 

END UP HAVING IT IN PART OF THE URBAN AREA, WHICH IS GREAT TO SHOW 

OUR CITY IS ALL ONE NOW, HELPING THE RURAL FARMER TO STORE THE 

ROOT VEGETABLES AND ALSO TO BE ABLE TO HELP PEOPLE WITH COST 

SAVINGS AND WE HAVE A FEW FOLKS WE WORK WITH THAT I WANT TO 



ACKNOWLEDGE THERE'S A COUPLE OF VOLUNTEERS IN THE AUDIENCE 

SITTING HERE TODAY COME OUT OF THEIR WORK TO BE WITH US TO 

WITNESS THIS HISTORICAL DAY FOR THEM OBVIOUSLY.  THEY'VE BEEN 

WAITING LONG ENOUGH.  SO MR. MAYOR, WITHOUT GOING THROUGH ALL THE 

-- I WANT TO SAY THE OTTAWA COMMUNITY FOUNDATION GIVES A GRANT, 

$123,000, ALSO FOR $48,500 CAME FROM THE GREENBELT.  ADDITIONALLY WE 

NEED 25,000 TO COMPLETE THIS PROJECT.  THIS PROJECT HAS HAD THE 

SUPPORT OF THE OTTAWA COMMUNITY FOUNDATION, CENTRE TOWN 

COMMUNITY HEALTH CENTRE, THE GOOD FOOD BOX, OTTAWA PUBLIC 

HEALTH, TWO RIVERS FOOD HUB, CARTRIDGE ECO WELLNESS CENTRE, BOX 

COOPERATIVE FARMS LIMITED AND FAMILY HEALTH TEAM.  AND IT HAS 

HOSTED ELEVEN FOOD-RELATED WORKSHOPS TO OVER 250 ATTENDANTS SO 

FAR HAS RECEIVED CONTRIBUTION VALUE AT MORE THAN $33,000 AND 

WHEREAS RURAL AFFAIRS OFFICE AIM TO SUPPORT LOCAL INITIATIVE THAT 

DEMONSTRATED BENEFITS TO RURAL RESIDENTS IN OTTAWA FARMING 

COMMUNITY AND WHEREAS THE PROPOSED 38 SQUARE METRES CELLAR, 

WHICH WILL STORE UP TO 40,000 POUNDS OF FOOD, WILL SERVE AS AN 

IMPORTANT PILOT OPPORTUNITY TO VALIDATE THE NEW TECHNOLOGY THAT 

ENHANCED LOCAL FOOD ACCESS AND SECURITY IN OTTAWA.  THEREFORE, 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT COUNCIL APPROVE A ONE-TIME CONTRIBUTION OF 

$25,000 IN SUPPORT OF THE ROOT CELLAR PROJECT TO BE FUNDED FROM 

WITHIN THE RURAL AFFAIRS BUDGET.  MR. MAYOR, THIS IS GOOD NEWS FOR 

ALL OF US AROUND AND I HOPE MY COLLEAGUES WILL SUPPORT THIS 

INITIATIVE.  IT'S A SMALL CONTRIBUTION FROM US THAT, AS YOU CAN SEE, 

OTHER MAJOR FUNDING THIS PROJECT.  IT'S RUN BY VOLUNTEERS AND 

WOULD GREATLY APPRECIATE THEIR EFFORT AND NOT GIVING UP BECAUSE 

IT TOOK SOME TIME TRYING TO FIND THE SUITABLE LOCATION BUT NOW WE 

FOUND IT IN COUNCILOR TAYLOR'S AREA AND WE'RE GRATEFUL COUNCILOR 

TAYLOR SUPPORTED THIS PROJECT AS WELL.  THANK YOU, MR. MAYOR.  >> 

Mayor Watson: GREAT, THANK YOU.  APPARENTLY THE NOTIFICATION SYSTEM 

IS NOT WORKING, SO IF YOU'D LIKE TO SPEAK TO THIS ITEM, JUST WAVE.  I 

BELIEVE COUNCILOR CHERNASHENKO, COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON. >> SEE IF 

THE MIC'S WORKING.  I KNOW WE'RE AT RISK OF GOING OVERTIME TODAY SO 

I APOLOGIZE FOR DELAYING THIS MEETING.  BUT I JUST WANT TO SPEAK 

BRIEFLY IN SUPPORT OF THIS.  I THINK IT'S A GREAT INITIATIVE.  I WAS AT THE 

COMMUNITY FOUNDATION EVENT WHERE THIS PROJECT WAS SELECTED AS 

ONE TO RECEIVE FUNDING AND I KNOW THEY'VE HAD DIFFICULTY IN FINDING 



THE LOCATION NOT FOR LACK OF GOOD WILL OF EVERYONE AND COUNCILOR 

EL CHANTIRY IN PARTICULAR WORKING ON THIS, I THINK IT'S A GREAT 

EXAMPLE OF A FOOD SECURITY INITIATIVE THAT INVOLVES A LOT OF LOCAL 

GROUPS SO I'M SUPPORTING THIS.  >> Mayor Watson: ANYONE ELSE WISH TO 

SPEAK?ON COUNCILOR EL CHANTIRY SECOND BY COUNCILOR TAYLOR'S 

MOTION, CARRIED.  NEXT IS NOTICE OF THE MOTION FOR CONSIDERATION OF 

SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS.  WE HAVE TWO MEMBERS OF THE LEBANESE-

CANADIAN CAUCUS ARE MOVING THIS MOTION.  COUNCILOR BROCKINGTON 

AND QAQISH.  DO WE HAVE A THIRD AND A FOURTH BY ELI AND GEORGE?>> 

THANK YOU, MR. MAYOR.  ACTUALLY, RIVER WARD IS HOME TO A LARGE 

LEBANESE COMMUNITY IN ST. ELIAS CATHEDRAL.  COUNCILOR QAQISH AND I 

ARE PROVIDING NOTICE OF MOTION FOR OUR NEXT MEETING THAT WE 

WOULD LIKE THE CITY TO DECLARE THE MONTH OF NOVEMBER LEBANESE 

HERITAGE MONTH.  THIS COINCIDES WITH EFFORTS BEING TAKEN 

CURRENTLY WITHIN THE PROVINCIAL LEGISLATURE AND NOTICE WITHIN THE 

PARLIAMENT OF CANADA.  SO WE WILL DISCUSS AND DEBATE THIS TWO 

WEEKS FROM NOW.  THANK YOU.  >> Mayor Watson: COUNCILOR EL CHANTIRY 

-- POINT OF ORDER?POINT OF ORDER BY COUNCILOR MOFFAT.  PUT 

COUNCILOR MOFFAT'S MIC ON, PLEASE. >> JUST FOR THE RECORD, 

COUNCILOR QAQISH IS JORDANIAN.  I WANT TO MAKE SURE THAT WE'RE 

AWARE THAT HE'S NOT LEBANESE.  BECAUSE HIS NAME ON THE MOTION 

MIGHT MAKE YOU THINK OTHERWISE.  >> Mayor Watson: THANK YOU FOR THAT 

CLARIFICATION.  OKAY.  SO THAT'S THE NOTICE OF MOTION.  AND I'M SURE 

WE'LL HAVE A GREAT DISCUSSION ABOUT THAT THE NEXT MEETING.  DOES 

ANYONE ELSE HAVE A NOTICE OF MOTION FOR THE NEXT MEETING OR 

SUBSEQUENT MEETING?MOTION TO INTRODUCE BYLAWS.  COUNCILOR 

QAQISH AND TAYLOR, PLEASE.  >> THAT THE BYLAWS LISTED ON THE AGENDA 

UNDER MOTION INTRODUCED BYLAWS 3 READINGS BE READ AND PASSED.  >> 

Mayor Watson: CARRIED.  ADOPTED.  CONFIRMATION BYLAW.  >> THAT THE 

FOLLOWING BYLAW BE READ AND PASSED TO CONFIRM THE PROCEEDINGS 

OF THE COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 11TH, 2017.  >> Mayor Watson: 

CARRIED.  DO WE HAVE ANY WRITTEN INQUIRIES, MADAM DEPUTY 

CLERK?COUNCILOR EGLI.  >> I'M WILLING TO BRIEFLY INTRODUCE THE NEW 

POLICY REGARDING PARKING IN PARTICULAR WHERE THEY BEGUN 

CHARGING FOR THE USE OF VISITOR PARKING SPOT.  THIS CHANGE HAS LED 

TO A NUMBER OF COMPLAINTS IN MY OFFICE AS WELL AS OTHERS, I AM 

SURE.  CITY STAFF HAS THUS FAR INDICATED THE CITY HAS NO SAY IN 



REGULATING THIS SORT OF CHANGE.  HOWEVER, IT'S RECENTLY COME TO MY 

ATTENTION THAT OTHER CITIES SUCH AS TORONTO HAVE PASSED A BYLAW 

TO DEAL WITH THIS SORT OF SITUATION.  I WOULD LIKE STAFF TO REVIEW 

THE TORONTO EXPERIENCE AND ANY OTHER RELEVANT EXAMPLES THEY 

CAN FIND IN ONTARIO AND REPORT BACK TO COUNCIL AS TO WHAT THE 

OPTIONS -- WHAT POSITIONS THERE MAY BE GOING FORWARD TO ADDRESS 

THE SITUATION.  IN PARTICULAR, I WOULD LIKE TO UNDERSTAND THE 

RATIONALE BEHIND WHY TORONTO BELIEVES IT HAS THE AUTHORITY TO BE 

INVOLVED IN THE REGULATION OF THIS TYPE OF PARKING CHANGE.  >> Mayor 

Watson: ADJOURNMENT.  COUNCILOR QAQISH AND TAYLOR, PLEASE.  >> THAT 

THE PROCEEDINGS OF CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF OCTOBER 11TH, 2017, BE 

ADJOURNED.  >> Mayor Watson: THE MOTION, CARRIED.  THANK YOU.  THE 

MEETING IS ADJOURNED.   


